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January Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday,1/15/2025 6:30 PM 

In Person & via Zoom Meeting 

  

Call to order: 6:30 PM 

  

Roll Call: Officers: Tim, Carol, Scott, Quannah, Summer, and Tonii 

Board: Ana, Jan, Sharvel, Virginia, Frank, and Kerri 

Excused:  Leanne, Diane and Virginia 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Tonii gave the report  

  

Beginning balance                    Expenses                          Income                 Current Balance 

Checking: $17,694.47               $5,106.13                          $92.12                   $12,680.46 

Savings:    $4,398.35                        -                                  $0.36(interest)      $4,398.71 

Queens:    $7,923.72                         -                                      -                         $7,923.72 

Kinnard:  $5,307.39                         -                                  $0.44(interest)      $5,307.83 

                                                                                                                            ========= 

                                                                                                       Total assets: $30,310.72 

 

Motion to approve November Meeting Minutes Summer 1st and Kerri 2nd  M/C. 

No questions or concerns about the January Board Minutes. 

 

Communications: Tonii 

● Bank statements- checking account statements were received  

 

Chuck Wagon: N/A 

 

Trail Ride: Tonii 

● Carol and Tonii have been looking at some dates for our first trail ride of the year and would like 

to have it at Mojave Forks in March but will need to look further into what dates are available. 

 

Queens: Tonii 

● Leanne received an invite to the 2nd San Diego Rodeo for this past weekend and she truly 

represented us all, we were originally told Senior and Junior Queens only but once we were there, 

we did see all age queens. Leanne did a great job and we even received a photo of her on the 

jumbo tron from one of our former queens. 



● We will be working on updating our applications and setting our dates for our 2025 pageant 

where we’ll be celebrating 70 years. 

● The queens will be hosting a cattle drive or $50 per person which will include lunch on March 

29th. We are still working on finalizing the rest of the details. 

 

Old Business: Tim 

● Awards banquet- is on February 1st, at Quail Valley Middle School (10058 Arrowhead Rd. 

Phelan 92371) which should be from 10 am-5pm, including set up & cleanup. Unforgettable 

Events is catering the meal of turkey, cheesy potatoes, corn, rolls and salad- $15 per person pre-

pay $20 per person at the door and kids 5 & under eat free. Please make sure that we get your 

headcount by this Friday, January 17th, by 5pm so that there is enough food. 

 

New Business: Tim 

● Standing Committees- please comment or email us any committees you’re interested in being on 

& Tim will appoint as per our By-Laws. Tonii went over all committees and opened up a few for 

more volunteers from the membership to help the club run more smoothly. 

● Membership packets are available on the website- Family is $50 for the first five people & $10 

for each additional- Individual is $40-please return the membership form with your Code of 

Conduct. 

● Events were discussed at the board meeting and it was decided to keep the same as last year. 

●  Complaints- Please direct them to Tim, Scott or Frankie and refrain from going to the booth as 

they are focusing on the member running in the arena. 

● Don’t forget that those of you that have High School Seniors our William Kinnard Scholarship 

application due date is April 1st. 

 

Comments from the Floor: 

 

Kerri- has been hard at work embroidering for the year end awards. 

 

Tonii-wanted to let everyone know that if there is anyone interested in doing Queens this year there will 

be a Queen’s Clinic coming back this year and it will be a 2-day long clinic. The first day would focus on 

horsemanship and working cows so that we are better preparing our young ladies for not only their 

horsemanship patterns but also how to move cattle in the arena when asked, whether it is at our rodeo or 

another rodeo. The second day would focus on speaking, modeling, interview, as well as hair & makeup. 

 

Ana- although the San Diego Rodeo didn’t allow for the visiting royalty to bring horses, they were all 

assigned to specific entrance gate so that they were able to be goodwill ambassadors for the sport and the 

rodeo they represented and they all did a great job. 

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting @ 6:54 Kimberly 1st and Kerri 2nd M/C  


